

Please stick your
candidate label here



Anglia Examinations

ESOL International

Elementary Level

Paper Number: JJ120

Candidate Instructions:



Make sure you have the correct
candidate label in the box above.



Time allowed – TWO hours.
(Including listening)



Answer ALL the questions.
Check the back page.



You may use correcting fluid
if necessary.



Use a blue or black PEN in the
spaces provided.

INVIGILATOR: PLEASE ENSURE THAT CANDIDATES UNDERSTAND THESE INSTRUCTIONS

	W1 [20]	R1 [12]	R2 [13]	R3 [20]	W2 [10]	W3 [10]	R4 [5]	W4 [10]
W								
R								

Writing Section [50]

Reading Section [50]

Marker's ID

© Anglia Examinations Ltd. Reg. in England Co. No. 2046325
Chichester College, Westgate Fields, Chichester, West Sussex, PO19 1SB, ENGLAND

These materials may not be altered or reproduced, stored in any retrieval system or transmitted in any form or by any means, electronic, electrical, chemical, optical, photocopying, recording or otherwise, without the prior permission of the copyright owner.

J120-05-1



00



Section W1 (20 marks)

Write a composition of 80-120 words on ONE of the following topics:

1. A day out with my family
2. The lost bag
3. My hobbies
4. My pet

Title:

Marks
Awarded

C__

A__

R__

T__

20

Section R1 (12 marks)

Read the passages about Alison and Barry and answer the questions. For each question, choose either A(Alison) or B(Barry). You need to choose each person more than once.

Marks
Awarded



Alison (A)

I live in a beautiful village and I'm a dentist. I live with my mother and my sister. We live in a big, old house. I work four days a week. Sometimes I work on a Saturday but I have lots of free time. I love making cakes and cooking with my mum. Last summer I went on a holiday with some friends. We camped in the mountains and went swimming in the lake. I enjoyed it but I was happy to come home.



Barry (B)

I'm a teacher in Georgetown, which is a busy, small town. I live with my wife and two children. We live in a new house in the centre of the town. I work five days a week but never at weekends and I have lots of free time in summer. I like growing vegetables but I don't like cooking. In July, I always go on holiday with my family. We went to a small village by the sea last year. I want to move to a small village where it is quiet.

Which person, A(Alison) or B(Barry),...

<i>is a dentist?</i>	<i>example</i>	<i>A</i>
is married?	1	
lives in an old building?	2	
sometimes works at the weekend?	3	
enjoys cooking?	4	
went to the sea on holiday?	5	
wants to live in a different place?	6	

12

Section R2 (13 marks)

Read the passage and answer all the questions.

Marks
Awarded

Look up!

Smombies is a new word that means 'smartphone zombies'. These are people who look at their smartphones when they are walking along the street. This is a problem. Every year people injure themselves because they aren't looking where they are going.

The word *smombie* comes from Germany, but the country with the worst *smombie* problem is South Korea. Almost half of the South Korean people use their phones when they're walking. Teenagers are bad, but the worst age group is from 25 to 35. In Seoul, you can get a phone app which turns off your phone when you start walking. There are huge signs on the ground, which tell *smombies* to 'look up'. In Beijing, China, there are two lanes on the pavement to walk along. One lane is for *smombies* and the other is for people without a phone. In Hawaii, if you cross the road and look at your phone, the police will ask you for money.

The German government has put lights on the pavement where walkers cross the road. The lights flash when a car is coming. In Austria, there are soft airbags around lampposts. This means that if people walk into them, they won't hurt themselves. Remember that if you use your phone, you must also remember to look up!

For questions 1-3, please answer in complete sentences. (2 marks each)

1. Why are *smombies* a problem?

2. Which country has the biggest problem with *smombies*?

3. In Seoul, what does the special phone app do?

For questions 4-8, tick (✓) the box. (1 mark each)

Marks
Awarded

4. About half of the people in South Korea are *smombies*.

True

☐

False

☐

5. There are special lanes for *smombies* in Beijing.

True

☐

False

☐

6. In Hawaii, you must not use your phone while you are crossing the street.

True

☐

False

☐

7. Which is the worst *smombie* age group?

- A teenagers
B aged 25-35
C over 35 years

A

☐

B

☐

C

☐

8. What has the Austrian government put around lampposts?

- A signs
B lights
C airbags

A

☐

B

☐

C

☐

Write the words in the box (1 mark each)

9. Find the word in the passage which means the **OPPOSITE** of:

hard (*paragraph 3*)

10. Find the word in the passage which means the **SAME** as:

very big (*paragraph 2*)

Choose the correct answer and tick the box.

Tom ran *quickly* because he was late for work.

- ☐ A quick ☐ B quicker than ☒ C quickly ☐ D quick as

- ☐ A buy ☐ B buying ☐ C to buy ☐ D bought

- ☐ A isn't she? ☐ B doesn't she? ☐ C hasn't she? ☐ D didn't she?

- ☐ A finished ☐ B finish ☐ C finishing ☐ D finishes

- ☐ A stop ☐ B stopping ☐ C to stop ☐ D stopped

- ☐ A will come ☐ B came ☐ C come ☐ D were coming

- ☐ A plays ☐ B played ☐ C playing ☐ D play

- ☐ A has ☐ B was having ☐ C have ☐ D is having

- ☒ A go ☐ B to go ☐ C going ☐ D goes

- ☐ A enough ☐ B more ☐ C much ☐ D too

- ☐ A which ☐ B who ☐ C whose ☐ D what

Section W2 (10 marks)

Answer the following questions. Give a full answer in the past tense, using the word(s) given.

Marks
Awarded

Example:

What did you do yesterday evening? (the cinema)

I went to the cinema.

1. What did you see there? (an action film)

2. How did you get there? (by bus)

3. What time did the film begin? (7.30 pm)

4. What did you eat? (popcorn)

5. How much did the tickets cost? (£10)

10

Section W3 (10 marks)

You have got a new pet kitten. Write an email to your friend and tell him/her about your kitten. Write about 40 words. Do not write an address.

A__

T__

10



Section R4 (5 marks)

Choose the correct word and write it on the line. You can use a word more than once. There is one word you do not need.

by	in	at	on	to
----	----	----	----	----

Example:

I always get up early in the morning.

- I'm not keen _____ pizza.
- My brother went _____ France on holiday.
- I love travelling _____ plane.
- My sister's birthday is _____ 4th March.
- It doesn't often snow here _____ winter.

Section W4 (10 marks)

Put the words in order and make a correct sentence.

Example:

walk / the / will / ~~We~~ / to / station

We will walk to the station.

- yesterday / himself / badly / hurt / ~~Ben~~

Ben

- been / ~~Nell~~ / to / never / Spain / has

Nell

- warm / swimming / to / ~~It's~~ / go / enough / not

It's

- will / ~~If~~ / skiing / they / snows / it / go

If

- bike / ride / my / ~~Jack~~ / to / to / borrowed / school

Jack